Minutes from ARMM Regional Committee

Tuesday September 24, 2010
Agricultural Center, Moore County
In Attendance:

Chair: Tim Emmert, Moore County Planning Department

Secretary: Tammy Sinnott, Community Success Initiative

Members:

Sabrina Hough, Robin Scott, Nina Walker Sandhills Community Action Program, Wanda Feldt & Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center LME, Jennifer King, Moore County DSS, Annetter Myatt, Friend to Friend, Susan Bellew, Family Promise of Moore County, Kelly Hutchinson, R.E.F.O.R.M., Kishia Dunlap, Anson County DSS, Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools, Sheryl Zerbie, Melissa Hall,  Monarch NC clinical QP, Lucy McIntyre, Easter Seals, Michelle Bauer, The Arc of Moore County, Linda McPhatter, Changing paths to recovery, Shirley Williams, Southern Pines Housing Authority, Caroline Eddy, Sandhills Coalition for Human Care.
Call to Meeting:
Tim Emmert welcomed members and gave an overview of the meeting agenda. 

Introduction of the members and agencies present.
The August minutes was recommended for approval.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Old Business:

Wanda Feldt presented an update from the B.O.S. Steering Committee:

Deadline for applications will be November 18th.  It looks as if both applications will be funded.  The NOFA has not been released.
Notes from the meetings are available online at  
http://www.ncceh.org/BoSminutes/
There is an HMIS Committee and a project review committee for the Balance of State.  Each CoC needs a representative on those committees.  Donna McCormick has served as the representative on the project review committee but may no longer serve in that capacity as her employer has applied for funding for the coming year.  Noone from SCAP or Sandhills LME may be appointed to this position.
Presentation of audits from Sandhills LME and S.C.A.P.  Audits will be scanned and made available by link to ARMM members.
New Business:
Project ranking committee position opened to nominations or volunteers.  Linda McPhatter of Changing Paths of Recovery volunteered.  Vote was taken and passed unanimously naming Linda as representative of the project ranking committee.
Susan Bellew gave an introduction to the Point In Time count.  Exact date of point and time count has not been announced.  There is a need to identify individuals from each county to work with the agencies with in their counties on how to count the homeless. 
Sabrina presented an update on transitional housing: There is a capacity of 13 in Moore county facility which is currently full, Richmond county capacity is 8 and there are 2 openings that are being filled in Richmond County,  Anson county capacity is 7 and there is currently one opening that is being filled.
Sheryl Zerbe and Melissa Hall gave a presentation on Monarch’s operations.
Motion to adjourn was made and carried.

Meeting Adjourned.
